JOE MANCHIN III
WEST VIRGINIA

SUITE 306 HART BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510 (202) 224-3954

United States Senate

ARMED SERVICES

ENERGY AND NATURAL RESOURCES

VETERANS' AFFAIRS

COMMITTEES

APPROPRIATIONS

WASHINGTON, DC 20510–4804 August 28th, 2019

Robert Wilkie Secretary U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs 810 Vermont Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20420 Michael J. Missal Inspector General U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs 810 Vermont Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20420

Dear Secretary Wilkie and Inspector General Missal,

In the interest of assisting grieving family members and restoring public confidence across West Virginia, I urge you to quickly complete your investigation into the potential homicides resulting from unexplained episodes of hypoglycemia at the Louis A. Johnson Medical Center (VAMC) in Clarksburg, West Virginia. I also ask you to contact grieving family members and share as much information as you can with them. Further, I ask you to establish a crisis hotline to answer questions from impacted Veterans and their families. As of this morning seven families have reached out to me, and they deserve answers and all of our support.

Last July, my office was originally notified of an open VA Inspector General (IG) investigation after multiple unexplained episodes of hypoglycemia at the VAMC in Clarksburg, but I never received notification of a homicide at that time. I immediately reached out to then-Acting Secretary of the VA, Peter O'Rourke, to express my serious concerns about these incidents and make clear my expectations that VA leadership at every level should cooperate fully with the IG investigation. My office repeatedly followed-up with the IG to request updates, but we were told that because of the ongoing IG investigation, specific details or updates could not be provided. Until this past weekend, I had been awaiting the results of the IG investigation before making any public comments on the matter.

As a member of both the Senate Veterans Affairs Committee and the Senate Appropriations Committee, I will do everything in my power to make sure you have the resources you need to investigate this situation and restore public confidence. Please let me know immediately if you or your office require any additional resources or authority from Congress to complete this investigation thoroughly and expeditiously. Our Veterans have given so much to the country. We owe it to them to provide the best possible care when they return home. I remain committed to fighting for the health and safety of our Veterans and stand ready to work with you.

Throughout this investigation, let us not forget that there are Veterans families who are in grief because of this terrible situation. Finally, I ask that you do everything possible to provide these families with compassionate support, and any resource they may need during this time.

Sincerely,

Joe Manchin III

United States Senator